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Welcome!
Welcome to the first edition of our 2016 New Life Outreach newsletter.  It is our goal to produce this newsletter 
quarterly, aiming to keep our friends, family and supporters up-to-date as far as what God is doing through 
New Life Outreach.  We are planning on e-mail and on-line distribution for each edition.  As we continue 
producing this newsletter, we may play with the format and change some things up, so if you have any 
comments or suggestions, please let us know.  In the meantime, if you or someone you know would like to be 
added to our e-mail list, please send us a note at info@newlifeoutreach.us or visit us at www.newlifeoutreach.
us.

What’s in Your Hand?

The LORD said to him, “What is that in your hand?” And he said, “A staff.”    −Exodus 4:2

	 I will address our primary text from Exodus later, but first I must surround it with context for the 
upcoming year.
	 I have already heard several thoughts of encouragement for this coming year and, I must say, they 
have all been extremely encouraging. In fact, they have been like a refreshing spring compared to the “doom 
and gloom” being propagated by many Christian leaders. This may be review for some of you but it bears 
repeating… 
	 Over twenty years ago, even before I had much understanding of the “ever increasing glory” (II 
Corinthians 3:18 NIV) that will usher in the long awaited harvest in the earth, the Lord spoke the following 
words to my heart; “There are two sides to the glory cloud.” He then went on to download an understanding 
of this into my spirit. There will be the side of judgement, which will be dark and gloomy, but for those of 
God’s choice servants (those who have chosen to yield all and walk in close communion with their Lord), 
the other side will be glorious, ushering in the Grand Finale they have waited for and been prepared for their 
entire lives!
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What’s in Your Hand? Continued....

	 The perfect biblical example of the two sides 
of the glory cloud is the cloud that separated the 
Israelites from the ensuing Egyptian army during 
their exodus from Egypt. The brilliant side of that 
cloud was a cloud of protection from the heat by day, 
and provided light and warmth during the night. God 
then used the great darkness of the other side of the 
cloud to judge Egypt, as the Egyptian army chased 
the Israelites into the midst of the Red Sea. With the 
great cloud of glory stopping the army’s advance, the 
entire Egyptian army was destroyed as God released 
the walls of water causing its destruction.
	 In reflection for the New Year, another 
important point worth repeating is the promises of 
scripture that never change no matter what our view 
of the end times. Such promises as:

For the eyes of the LORD move to and fro 
throughout the earth that He may strongly support 

those whose heart is completely His.  
 –II Chronicles 16:9a

And we know that God causes all things to work 
together for good to those who love God, to those 

who are called according to His purpose. For those 
whom He foreknew, He also predestined to become 

conformed to the image of His Son, so that He 
would be the firstborn among many brethren; and 
these whom He predestined, He also called; and 

these whom He called, He also justified; and these 
whom He justified, He also glorified. What then 

shall we say to these things? If God is for us, who is 
against us? He who did not spare His own Son, but 
delivered Him over for us all, how will He not also 

with Him freely give us all things?   
−Romans 8:28-32

To me, the very least of all saints, this grace was 
given, to preach to the Gentiles the unfathomable 
riches of Christ, and to bring to light what is the 
administration of the mystery which for ages has 

been hidden in God who created all things; so that 

the manifold wisdom of God might now be made 
known through the church to the rulers and the 

authorities in the heavenly places.  
 –Ephesians 3:8-10

Yet we do speak wisdom among those who are 
mature; a wisdom, however, not of this age nor of 
the rulers of this age, who are passing away; but 
we speak God’s wisdom in a mystery, the hidden 

wisdom which God predestined before the ages to 
our glory; the wisdom which none of the rulers of 

this age has understood; for if they had understood 
it they would not have crucified the Lord of glory; 
but just as it is written, “THINGS WHICH EYE 
HAS NOT SEEN AND EAR HAS NOT HEARD, 

AND which HAVE NOT ENTERED THE HEART 
OF MAN, ALL THAT GOD HAS PREPARED FOR 
THOSE WHO LOVE HIM.”   −I Corinthians 2:6-9

Remember the former things long past, For I am 
God, and there is no other; I am God, and there 

is no one like Me, Declaring the end from the 
beginning, And from ancient times things which 
have not been done, Saying, ‘My purpose will be 
established, And I will accomplish all My good 

pleasure’   −Isaiah 46:9,10 

…to list just a few!

	 God is not taken back by the wickedness 
of this world, but had a plan in place before the 
foundation of the earth to redeem mankind and usher 
in His kingdom…”Your kingdom come. Your will 
be done, On earth as it is in heaven.” (Mathew 6:10). 
Sadly enough, many have been so concerned about 
how to escape the coming days, they are missing 
their destiny. If you are alive on the earth at this time 
in history, you are in place to be an Esther, a Daniel, 
a Joseph, a Moses, Mary the mother of Jesus or any 
one of the heroes/heroines the Lord has used mightily 
through the ages. Each of these was in, or went 
through preparatory seasons, contrary to their destiny, 
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which was exactly where the Lord had ordained for 
them to be! They experienced deep, dark valley after 
valley that could have caused many to despair of life, 
blaming God for their circumstances and forfeiting 
their destinies due to unbiblical responses to God’s 
purpose and plan for their lives. The heroes of the 
faith, however, did not “shrink back” but cooperated 
with the ‘stage’ God was setting for their lives—
faithfully walking with their God, even when they 
did not understand. Their faithful obedience allowed 
God to have His way, putting them in exactly the 
right place, at the right time, to radically change the 
world in which they lived. 

It’s Your Turn!

	 In case you’re thinking that God will never 
use you for anything GREAT, I want you to know 
the measure of personal fulfillment you experience 
through your unquestioning obedience will not be 
affected by how important your assignment looks to 
others. When we are walking in humble union with 
our Lord−no matter how He chooses to use us−we 
will be completely fulfilled for we will have walked 
out onto the stage our Father set and ordained for 
us even while in our mother’s womb. If this sounds 
farfetched to some of you, you may have allowed 
yourself to drift away from the awe of the loving, 
all-powerful, miracle working God Who loves each 
of us just as if we were His only child. Nothing is 
too difficult for Him, even while working with His 
imperfect creation.
	 Richard and I attended the 25th Anniversary 
of the International Transform Our World Conference 
last October. The testimonies we heard of what 
God is doing throughout the world with common 
people like you and I−substantiated with statistics−
were nothing less than amazing and miraculous! 
Repeatedly, the common denominator was faithful 
servants with hearts to see the Kingdom of God 
expressed in their sphere of influence, faithfully 
living out their daily lives with the expectation that 
God would answer their prayers and transform the 

world around them. When God had them in position, 
such as a stage set for a Grand Finale, He often asked 
them to do something beyond their comfort zone, 
many times very quickly, out of radical obedience. 
Their obedience pulled back the curtain, catapulting 
them into God’s purpose for this day and hour.
	

What’s In Your Hand?

	 The key verse we started with at the beginning 
of this article is found in Exodus 4:2. This verse 
follows Moses turning aside to see the bush that 
appeared to be burning but was not consumed. Just 
after the “burning bush” experience is Exodus 3:6, 
where Moses hides his face because he is afraid to 
look at God.
	   Some of you may be afraid of intimacy 
with God because of things that happened to you 
while growing up. In preparation for the next season 
in your life, ask God to heal you of the memories 
and pain. Seek out spirit-led people to pray with 
you. Others of you may ‘hide’ from the presence of 
God because of your past. Let His love wash what 
is already forgiven from your conscience awareness 
and get ready to shine!

	 In verse 8 of the same chapter, God clearly 
gives Moses the promise of promises. He promises 
to free His people from the power of the Egyptians 
and bring them to the “promised land,” “the land 
flowing with milk and honey.”
	    Many of you have very specific promises 
from God, in regards to your destiny, which have not 
yet been fulfilled. If you know that you know there 
is still life to these promises, be careful not to let the 
promises of God become stale. Cling to them like a 
life ring in the midst of a raging sea.

	 In the rest of Exodus, chapter 3, God makes 
it very clear to Moses that He will do what He says 
He will do. God makes a promise to Moses that 
the elders of Israel will believe the message God 
is sending him to deliver, that He will deliver His 
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people with mighty miracles, as 
well as plundering the Egyptians 
of their clothing, gold and silver. 
Yet in the first verse of chapter 4, 
we see Moses fearful and making 
excuses for his unbelief. 
	   Be prepared for your 
flesh and the enemy to try to talk 
you out of the promises or dreams 
the Lord has given you. This is 
absolutely normal, but you cannot 
allow doubt to take root in your 
heart. Be encouraged in the Lord and have a few 
faithful prayer partners that will stand with you.

	 Finally, in verse 2 of chapter 4, God asks 
Moses what is in his hand. Moses had been in the 
desert for forty years caring for sheep, and was 
comfortable with the shepherd’s staff in his hand. 
With great patience, God uses the instrument that 
represented Moses’ way of life to do the miraculous 
that would cause people to believe that the God of 
Abraham, Isaac and Jacob had sent him.
	     Know that in the middle of  “what you 
have in your hand,” the common everyday activities 
of life; that which you do for a vocation, a ministry, 
recreation, just life on this earth, God is not only 
able but desirous to bring forth the supernatural as 
an attesting sign of the God you serve!

	 In testimony after 
testimony; God brings forth the 
impossible through prayer, arranges 
circumstances and brings together 
people through supernatural means 
and catapults plain, normal people 
onto a stage where their destiny 
can be fulfilled. This is what God is 
doing in the hour in which we live. 
He is looking for “those whose heart 
is completely His” to bring heaven 
to earth, one touch at a time!

What’s in Your Hand? Continued....

“Victory for God is never won by the 
multitude. The man who dares to go where 

others hold back will find himself alone, 
but he will see the glory of God, and enter 

into the secrets of eternity.”
--Gordon Watt 

Revival – Six Years in the Making

	 Just a week before the citywide Carlos 
Annacondia Ministries’ pre-crusade, Pastor Carlos 
held a powerful event at the new Tierra y Libertad 
Church site (sponsored by Aerovision of Norton 
Shores, MI). The timing was close, but Pastor 
Carlos had booked his close friend, Gamaliel, from 
his hometown an entire year before for Cristo es el 
Camino’s sixth anniversary.
	 To celebrate the long-awaited church 
building at Tierra y Libertad, Pastor Carlos held the 
anniversary celebration at the site of the new church 
plant. Gama (as he is usually called) has a church of 
just over 1,000. He also travels as an evangelist with 
the gift of healing. We have 
been blessed to be ministered 
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to by Gama before and the Spirit of the Lord is 
upon him.
	 There were approximately 300 people 
that attended the revival meeting. Tierra y 
Libertad is strategically located along the edge 
of one of the largest, and probably the poorest, 
squatter areas in Los Cabos. There were praise 
dances by the women’s praise troupe, a praise 
dance by the large troupe of little girls (who 
have been watching the women since 
they were young, waiting for their 
chance), a powerful drama set to music, 
passionate praise, powerful preaching, 
and flooded altar call. I really am not 
trying to be flowery with my words. 
Pastor Carlos is blessed with serious, 
humble, passionate people.
	 As of this morning, Pastor 
Carlos was able to report that one 
person who was prayed for received 
healing and another with very weak 
eyes received excellent eyesight, along 
with several who accepted Christ for 
the first time and others who asked for the fullness 
of the Spirit and baptism with fire.  We also received 
a report of a drug and alcohol addict who has not 
used either since being prayed for, and, best of all, he 
reports no desire to do so!  Only God can deliver like 
that!
	

The presence of the Holy Spirit was thick and the 
night brought back memories to Richard and I of 
times past when we were blessed to be a part of such 
a presence of God. The most exciting thing, though, 
is the change in atmosphere we are beginning to feel 
in Los Cabos. It is just the beginning! 

	 We are so grateful to all of you who keep us here and 
are allowing us to be a part of a significant move of 
God.
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Crusade Officially Kicks-Off
	 Friday, November 13 was officially the kick-
off for the 2016 crusade with Carlos Anacondia – 
Jesus Loves You, Los Cabos!  The area pastors and 
believers were not waiting for the pre-crusade, though.  
They were gearing up to take their city for Christ long 
before.
	 On Monday, November 9, a prayer drive 
was held.  The pastors’ acquired the needed 
permits and then gathered together, behind a 
police escort, to drive through the city.  For 
more than two hours, nearly 80 cars paraded 
through the city.  The participants prayed, sang, 
and proclaimed the truth of God’s love and 
transformation as they drove through the city.  
The prayer drive ended in a park where we all 
got out and prayed, worshiped, and celebrated 
God some more.  This was not merely hype 
or advertising.  This was warfare!  The people 
came prepared to take the city.  They are ready 
to see what God is going to do.  They believe it 
is time and they are eager to see what He has in 
store!
	 That eagerness was evident the Wednesday 
before the pre-crusade, as well.  Richard and I 
picked up Elias and Leo from the airport in the 
early afternoon and then we all went to the first 
training session.  The training had been set up in 
order to train ushers, intercessors, alter workers, 
etc. for the pre-crusade and then the main crusade in April.  While 
we were expecting approximately 25 pastors to attend, we could 
not even begin to anticipate the crowd of volunteers they brought 
with them.  There were roughly 230 volunteers in attendance!  
There were 50 intercessors!  The church was packed.  Worship 
was powerful!  These believers were not there to put in their 
service hours.  They were there in anticipation and with great 
expectation as to what God is about to do!
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Pre-Crusade a Success!

	 The pre-crusade was a success!  Not only 
was it an excellent test-run for the main crusade 
in April, but it was also an excellent beginning for 
intercession and for preparing the atmosphere for 
the revival we believe God has in store for Los 
Cabos!  
	 Elias Annacondia and Leo Castagnari, the event-
coordination team, flew into Los Cabos on Wednesday, 
November 11. They were ready for the worker training event 
that night at 6:00 p.m. 
	 The next day, the coordination team met with the 
steering committee to discuss last minute details. The 
Campaign Steering Committee is made up of ourselves and 
six of our seasoned pastors. They are veterans at running big, 
outdoor events. Since our largest church in town only holds 
around 400 people, most of the churches use area parks for 
outreaches of any size. 
	 After the meeting, we were asked by Pastor Luis to 
pray for a lady in his church who had colon cancer in the 
advanced stages. This sister and her family run one of the 
popular restaurants in town and the family wanted to honor us 
with dinner before we prayed. We do not have an up-to-date 
report on Sister Maria, but we are praying for a good report. 
During the prayer, Elias took the time to call his father, Carlos 
Annacondia, and we could hear the familiar voice of his father, 
coming into the room from the telephone.
	 Then the big event arrived – on Friday the 13 (we 
especially liked the choice of date). Committees had been 
there setting up most of the day and 
there were others there the day before 
painting over the graffiti in the stage 
area. The praise teams start early 
the day of the event to saturate the 
area with praise for hours before the 
meeting. The committees, made up 
from different churches, looked like 
they had always worked together. The 
whole day, from setup to tear down at 
10:30 p.m., looked like the army described in the book of Joel, who walk shoulder to shoulder and do not 
break rank. They and their pastors are amazing!
	 The event officially started at 6:00 p.m., but warmed up as the night cooled off, as is especially 
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common in Mexico. If you take pictures at the beginning, 
you could miss half the crowd! The official count was 826 
people present in the immediate park area and we’re not 
really sure if this counted the 250 workers that were spread 
between the two ministry tents and the boundaries of the 
main stage area.
	 Elias was thrilled that he could sense the spiritual 
hunger of the people and was able to send encouraging 
reports to headquarters in Argentina, reports that Los Cabos 
is ready for a Carlos Annacondia Crusade.
	 The altar was full for probably at least one hour, 
and that included pastors praying, as well as Elias and Leo. 
There were over ten testimonies of major healings given at 
the microphone, as well as many more reports that the Lord 
had touched them in many different ways. At our post-event 
meeting the following Wednesday, there was a huge pile of 
response forms that were quickly distributed to the pastors in 
the area where the people live, but we don’t have a total paper 
count yet. 
	 The event team cleaned the entire area of 1,000 chairs, 
power, lights, etc. in just a half hour! When I looked at the 
time when the event was over, I imagined when we would 
finally be cleaned up, but again, the troops amazed me.
	 I do have to share one last tradition that Richard and 
I have with Elias and Leo. It is always so late when the 
meetings of any kind are over that we are finally wandering 
to whatever taqueria is open (which many of them are open 
until 2:00 or 4:00 a.m.) to feed our guests. The Friday night 
of the pre-crusade was no different. At least I’m training my 
digestive system to accept food when it already thinks it is in 
bed sleeping. 
	 Finally, Elias and Leo invited us to a last minute 
breakfast on Saturday morning with some of the pastoral 
leaders from La Paz, in preparation 
for their pre-crusade, which is 
scheduled for January of 2016. We 
then whisked Elias and Leo off to the 
San Jose del Cabo Airport; finishing 
off crusade planning and preparation 
on trip three—until we meet again.
Blessings and thanks to all of you 
who are helping make this happen!

Pre-Crusade a Success, Continued....
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Rick & Nancy2

	 In mid-November, we were again blessed by 
a visit from Richard’s close friend from school, Rick 
Cramblet, his wife, Nancy, and their friends−who are 
now our friends−Rick and Nancy Schneider. Both 
couples are from our home town area in Michigan 
and Nancy Schneider was actually our pre-Mexico 
dental hygienist. It is a small world! 
	 The company Rick Cramblet oversees is 
Aerovision of Greater Muskegon. This company 
graciously supplied the funds to build the church at 
Tierra y Libertad. It was a great opportunity for Rick 
and Nancy to get pictures of the project and be able 
to relate the excitement surrounding Pastor Carlos 
Maciel’s new church plant.
	

While here, Nancy 
Schneider was 
also able to give 
a dental hygiene 
presentation to 
the children at 
the Feeding Los 
Cabos Kids’ 
kitchen, hosted by 

Tony and Lupe Hernandez. The kitchen is only one 
lot over from the church project, with the intention of 
the church providing spiritual teaching and guidance 
for the mainly women and children who attend the 
feeding kitchen.
	 We again thank Aerovision, Rick and Nancy 
Cramblet, and Rick and Nancy Schneider for their 
faithful support of what God is doing in Los Cabos.

Mission House Update
 
	 This is an update on the outcome of our house 
in the old El Arco Trailer Park. I’m including this 
report since many of you have been standing with us 
in prayer over this situation.
	 In the spring of 2013, we had the opportunity 
to purchase a home (that would have been condemned 
in the states) in an old trailer park on the outskirts 
of Cabo San Lucas. Prior to this time, we had been 
renting in La Playita, which is a small town near San 
Jose del Cabo, on the N.E. end of the tourist corridor.
	 Unlike what we would think of as a trailer 
park, the occupants owned their homes but rented 
the land from the Ehido, which are Mexican Indians 
with the legal right to control a large amount of the 
land in Los Cabos. Through the years, many of the 
residents had added to their homes until there were 
several very nice homes in the park. 
	 On Thanksgiving day of 2014, just a little 
over two months after much of Los Cabos was 
destroyed by Hurricane Odile, the residents of the 
park received a letter saying the park was going to 
be closed and we all had to leave. The older residents 
of the park had originally been given a letter telling 
them the money they had put into their homes and 
property would be reimbursed at the time they were 
asked to leave. They retained a land lawyer with 
expertise in dealing with the Ehido, but were told 
they would have no recourse against the Ehido, let 
alone receive money for the money they had put in 
their houses.
	  Fortunately for us, since we did not have 
the money to rebuild our home after the hurricane, 
we were notified of the eviction before putting 
more money into the house. We were given until 
December of 2015 to take what we could from the 
home. We had continued to pray and hope we would 
be allowed to remain in the house to possibly be the 
caretakers of the land (necessary to keep squatters 
off property in Mexico). One day in November, we 
felt a strong leading from the Lord to go to the Ehido 
land office that day and ask for permission to stay, 
especially since we do a lot of work in the barrios 



New Life Outreach
His Leading

10

Pastor Verne and Sheryl Ann Wright

	 Richard and I began to think of the many 
ways that Pastor Verne and Sheryl Ann have affected 
our lives. Then I realized I needed to “give honor to 
whom honor is due,” and share just a few highlights 
of their part in several significant events in our lives.
	 We first met Pastor Verne when friends of 
ours invited us to his evening service on Mother’s 
Day of 1987. Richard and I had been studying the 
Bible in regards to the gifts of the Spirit, but weren’t 
ready to attend a Pentecostal or charismatic church. 
On the drive to the service, I told the Lord I really 
did not understand how the gifts of the Spirit were to 
operate in my life, but I did invite Him to teach me. 
	 That night, Pastor Verne had a gift of the Word 
of Knowledge for a person with lower back pain. At 
that time, I was going to a chiropractor, up to twice 
a week, but they could not keep my curved spine in 
alignment. Pastor Verne invited the person with the 
lower back pain to come to the front for prayer. The 
thought of going forward for prayer in the middle of 
a service was completely  foreign to me, so I didn’t 
go forward. Pastor Verne knew it was me, so after 
the service he again asked that the person with the 
lower back pain come forward. I went forward and 
Pastor Verne had Sheryl Ann and her mother pray 
for my back. I was sitting firmly in a chair when the 
Lord straightened the curve in my spine, causing my 
hip to shoot out forward, even as I was seated. 
	 Up to this time, I had experienced 
supernatural healing for my daughters and much 
supernatural provision from the Lord, but this was 
my first experience of being healed from a Word of 
Knowledge and prayer in a church service. Pastor 
Verne then asked Richard and I if we had ever 
received the gift of the Holy Spirit. Like I said earlier, 
we had been studying and praying about it, so we let 
Pastor Verne pray for us and we both received the 
baptism of the Holy Spirit that night. 
	 When Richard was working in industrial 
maintenance, he was on second shift for two 
years. This was during the time when we had The 

for the poorest of the Mexican people. When we 
arrived, the main Ehido officials were seated in the 
waiting room of the office. We told them why we 
were there and asked for permission. Part of the men 
present did at least listen to us and one also took our 
business card. However, in a short period of time, 
the President of the group declared we would have to 
be off the land by December 31 as originally stated.
	 Earlier in the year, we were given the 
opportunity to rent a condo from a lady who attended 
Cabo Church with us—in lieu of continuing to live 
in our 20-foot round guest room that survived the 
hurricane. We had continued to live in the park in 
this room for the seven months after the hurricane. 
We are very thankful for the lovely condo to live 
in, but we have no office space, storage, garage or 
workshop. 
	 For a little over a month, we moved everything 
into the condo, a storage unit and two covered trailers. 
Pastor Carlos Maciel came daily with a crew of his 
men for several weeks. They were able to remove 
all of the beams that originally supported the roof. 
Pastor Carlos had them chip up all of the tiles from 
the floor of the living level, remove windows, doors 
and the supporting beams of the garage roof, plus 
much, much, more. Most of the materials will be 
used in the Tierra y Libertad Church building project 
and some will be used for other housing projects. 
We can’t thank Pastor Carlos and his faithful men 
enough for easing our pain by being able to salvage 
much of the materials in the house.
	  For those of you who knew the story, we 
want to express our gratitude for your standing 
with us in prayer. It didn’t turn out like we thought 
it might have, but of course we know God always 
knows what He is doing, even when we may not 
know. We will continue to go on step-by-step as He 
unfolds His provision for our present needs of office 
space, a work shop area, as well as storage. We know 
that exciting days are ahead of us!

Mission House Update, Continued....
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Blue House, a halfway house for drug and alcohol 
rehabilitation. I would often take one of the young 
men to Shiloh on Wednesday nights to be prayed 
for. At that time, I had endometriosis, recurring 
cysts on my ovaries, a tipped uterus and extremely 
painful PMS. My doctor suggested that I have a 
hysterectomy, but at my age at the time, I wasn’t 
sure I wanted a hysterectomy. Three days before the 
incident I am going to relate, I had asked the Lord to 
please heal me because I was in great pain for three 
out of four weeks each month. As was my custom, I 
brought one of the young men from the Blue House 
to the Wednesday night service at Shiloh. Pastor 
Verne again had a word of knowledge and told me 
from the platform, “Rhonda, I know you brought 
your friend to be prayed for but the Lord wants to do 
something for you.” I quickly went up and told him 
I needed all new female organs. He called the elders 
of the church together and they prayed for me. This 
particular healing wasn’t instantaneous, but the pain 
lessoned each day and within three days I was pain 
free with only normal monthly symptoms from that 
time on. 
	 We finally started attending Shiloh in 1992, 
and shortly after that Sheryl Ann invited me to a 
woman’s retreat. The Holy Spirit nudged me to go. 
The keynote speaker was Pastor Anne Jimenez, 
who co-pastored with her husband, and is a highly 
respected preacher. That night, the Lord sent fear 
into my heart as He told me that I would be doing 
what she was doing. That was my call to pulpit 
ministry−the furthest thing from my mind. The next 
day, during worship, Pastor Verne confirmed the call.
	 When we started attending Shiloh Tabernacle, 
Richard and I had been ministering in the local prisons 
and were honored to have a state-recognized prison 
ministry. Pastor Verne and those at Shiloh supported 
us with this vision, including becoming very 
involved themselves. During this time, there was an 
opening for a prison chaplain at one of the facilities 
in Muskegon. To be a prison chaplain, you had to be 
a licensed minister, so Pastor Verne honored us by 
licensing us as ministers through Shiloh Tabernacle, 
under Calvary Ministries International.

	 During this time, Shiloh Tabernacle had 
a television ministry and Sheryl Ann encouraged 
my to do a weekly show teaching the truths of the 
crucified life and victorious Christian living through 
the power of the cross. This season in my life was a 
great joy for me and my times of preparation for the 
show were special times with the Lord. Just during 
our time at home in Muskegon for the holidays, one 
lady who had always been touched by “Rhonda from 
the Heart,” told me how much it meant to her and 
how much she missed it−what a precious reunion 
that was! From this beginning, I was encouraged by 
several friends to go on the “Ask the Pastor” show 
on TCT for almost 20 years. Thank-you, Sheryl Ann!
	 Richard and I learned hands-on, spirit-led 
prayer at Shiloh Tabernacle. One of Pastor Verne’s 
greatest skills is moving people beyond being 
spectators or beyond being prayed for, to praying 
for people and moving in the gifts of the Spirit 
themselves. The Spirit of God moved so heavily, 
we would be ministering to people up to an hour or 
more after the morning service. During this time, we 
received impartation and invaluable training in the 
use of the gifts of the Spirit.
	 The time came when Richard and I felt led 
to begin a church in nearby Holton, Michigan and 
Pastor Verne blessed us, and prayed over us as he 
sent us out. That was almost 20 years ago now, but 
Pastor Verne and Sheryl Ann have remained faithful 
friends and supporters.
	 This is really just the highlights of the 
faithful, fruitful ministry of Pastor Verne and Sheryl 
Ann Wright in our lives. We thank God for them, 
ask His blessing upon them, and pray that this year 
Shiloh will have a visitation of the Spirit greater than 
at any other time.



New Life Outreach is a Christian, non-profit organization based out of Holton, MI (USA), with current operations 
in Los Cabos, MX.  Co-directors Richard and Rhonda Mead are ordained ministers with Bethany Bible Training 
Center (formerly Pinecrest Bible Training Center of Salisbury Center, N.Y.).  You may know Rhonda from the 
TCT Network, where she has appeared on “Ask the Pastor” for more than 19 years.  Along with being seasoned 
ministers and Bible teachers, Richard and Rhonda have great confidence in the power of God for healing, 
deliverance and total transformation in the lives of believers.

www.newlifeoutreach.us
4379 Holton-Whitehall Rd. - Holton, MI 49425

New Life Outreach
His Leading

Thank You!     
	 We can’t thank you enough for all of your love and 
support.  Many of you continue to call and ask what can be done 
to help.  We do continue to need daily operational support.  We 
would ask that you pray and ask God about possibly supporting 
us on a regular basis.  Donations may be made on our web site:  
www.newlifeoutreach.us, through your bank’s ‘Bill Pay’ service 
or through the mail (address shown below).  Your donations go a 
long way!  
	

Our Passion - Jesus Christ!
Our Mission - Bringing the Body of Christ together for the 

transformation of Los Cabos, MX!

Please Pray!
As we prepare for 
the crusade, many 
of the pastors have 

noted severe attacks 
from the enemy – on 
their churches, their 

finances, and even their 
lives.  Please commit to 
covering us, along with 

our brothers and sisters, 
in prayer daily.

Please Pray!


